
                                          RAC Housekeeping Committee  
                                           Meeting Minutes - Club Room 
                                           June 9, 2022 
 
Chairperso  Letha Jones called the meeting to order at 10:00 am. 

 

 Members Present:  Bill Pappmeier, Delores Bendersky, Becky Batson, Letha Jones, Ann 

Bohachek, and Alice Aragon  
 

Members Absent:  Gary Keegan, Martha Cummings, Sandrea Brockhausen, Penny 

Boyne, Dottie O’Donnell, Georgianna Youngblood, Phillip Bethea, Sandra Goldstein,  

Management Present:  Martha Alanis, Housekeeping Manager  

Management Absent: Kari Radcliff, Housekeeping Manager, Emmy Puga, Housekeeping 

Supervisor 

GVT REPORTS: 

Ann Bohachek – Building #5 & Plaza Club:   

Ann is resigning so her position needs to be replaced.  She mentioned about the painting in 

Building #5 being a mess but that is a maintenance issue.  Nothing else was mentioned. 

PLAZA (MAIN BUILDING) REPORTS 

Letha Jones – 7th Floor 

Everything reported that everything looks good since everyone on the 7th is really good about 

doing things.   Letha said that we have several openings for our Housekeeping Committee, but 

she has not received the list of volunteers from the RAC Fair, so everything is on hold for now. 

Becky Batson – 6th Floor & Pool: 

Becky mentioned about some windows being dirty due to the storms.  She also commented on 

some walls that are dirty near the stairs.  It was also mentioned that the rugs/mats at the 

entrances need to be cleaned. 

The Pool looks very good.  Sometimes some raggedy towels appear.  Martha Alanis 

commented that her laundry person has been out due to an accident 

Dolores Bendersky – 1st Atrium 

Dolores reported that the carpets in the dining rooms need to be vacuumed better (this is not 

the area she oversees).  She mentioned about some lights/lamps that are out in the Atrium, 

but Martha said that some don’t have electrical connections and there are some on the 2nd 

floor that don’t have light for the same reason. 

 

 

 



Martha Alanis 

Martha said that Emmy will return on Tuesday from her vacation.  Martha has some people call 

in and don’t come to work for whatever reason plus the people that are out on vacation which 

makes it very difficult to get everything done.  She has 2 people to hire, and she doesn’t have 

anyone in the Laundry for now, so she is still understaffed.   

Martha said it will be taking longer to clean the windows in the Plaza Building due to the people 

that have been hired to do the job and she is not quite sure what the deal is.  

 
Given no further business the meeting was adjourned by Chairperson Jones at 10:26 am.   

 

The next meeting will be Wednesday, July 13, 2022. 
 
 
Alice Aragón  

Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 


